Play & Learning Newsletter
11th – 15th September 2023
Our pre-school crew has continued to grow in size this week as more new members have settled into pre-school life.  We have spent lots of time encouraging interactions and talk between the children (and grown-ups), supporting them in getting to know each other, beginning to remember each other’s names and things about each other.  This social awareness is really important in supporting them to feel comfortable and familiar with their peers and the staff and helps ensure that they have high levels of wellbeing whilst they are with us – one of the vital ingredients required for children to be in the optimum ‘state’ to learn.    
The pre-school crew are really enjoying using our home corners at the moment, especially with the addition of playdough and pasta to use as food in the kitchens. We have had lots of cake and biscuit baking, plus pancake and soup making. Giving children  resources to ‘cook’ things with is another great way for encouraging interaction with their peers as making food for someone else is ALWAYS a game that everyone is happy to join in with and provides a perfect way to initiate talk between children – exactly what we want to see lots of! 
 Sounds and Letters/language focus:  Next week we will continue our sounds and letters focus groups. These initially focus on developing the children’s listening skills so that their ears become ‘fine-tuned’ and able to distinguish and decipher different sounds. You might wonder how this relates to phonics, reading and writing! Well, without good listening skills your child won’t be able to actively pick up on and attend to differences in sounds, which will make it harder for them to eventually distinguish and remember letter sounds and then sounds within words.   Great readers and spellers all begin in the early years! 


[image: ] Out & About sessions: Our ‘Out & About’ sessions haven’t started yet as we need higher adult ratios to be able to settle the new children at the moment. We are hoping that, all being well, we can begin to introduce the Flying Fish children to these sessions in a couple of weeks. 



To support your child at home: 
Drop the name of your child’s key person (or people) into conversation and if your child does anything at the weekend/in the week encourage them to tell their keyperson what they did.  Some children will be very aware of who their ‘special person’ is and others may have completely forgotten or just not be bothered at all about it.  All completely normal!   😊
The staff have spent lots of time with their key children, getting to know them, what they like and the things that make them giggle.  This relationship is a really important one for your child as they begin to know who their ‘special person’ at pre-school is.  However, all the staff ensure that we get to know ALL of the children really well so that there is always someone there to support, encourage and make them feel ‘at home’ and part of the crew whether their keyperson is in that day or not.

image3.png




image1.png




image2.png




image2.jpeg




image4.jpeg




